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YAMHILL UTILITIES COORDINATING COUNCIL

P.O. Box 94, Dundee, OR  97115
Meeting Reminder: YUCC meetings are held the first Wednesday of every month at 11:45 at Jake’s Deli @ 1208 S. Baker in McMinnville.

Contractors are welcome - please feel free to join us.  

No reservations required! 

The next YUCC meeting will be August 4, 2010.  The no-host lunch will start at 11:45 a.m.  Please park in the banquet parking area behind the building.

Meeting Minutes – July 7, 2010
President John Quinlan called the meeting to order at 12:00pm
Attendees:  
John Quinlan – City of McMinnville



Mike Allen – Comcast
Mike Malone – City of Newberg



Alan Mustain – City of Dundee


Stephanie Baxter – NW Natural


Rick Schiedler – PGE



Terry Olson – McMinnville Water & Light



Sam Eastman – McMinnville Water & Light






Committee Reports: 
Damage Report/One Call:  Alan Mustain, Chairperson  November 2009
City of McMinnville -  


  requests

  damages
McMinnville Water and Light – 
            requests

  damages

Yamhill County - 


    
  requests

  damages

City of Newberg - 



  requests

  damages

City of Dundee - 


     
  requests

  damages

NW Natural - 


     
  requests 
 
  damages

PGE - 




    
  requests 
 
  damages

Publicity, Education and Standards Report/One Call Report: 

The OUCC meeting was in Bend, OR May 20th and 21st.  Almost all of the councils were represented.  They discussed what is working for the councils and pizza out to the contractor’s really seems to be working.  The calendar for 2011 was also set so the OUNC can attend our meetings as well.  Our council will be hosting the December 2010 meeting with MWUCC at Spirit Mountain.    
Treasury Report: Alan Mustain 
Our current balance is $3,158.86  
Old Business:

Fish Derby:  We have secured the dates and the flyer went out.  Bryan checked the site so we can determine what we will need.  Goodie bags for the participants have been made.  Bags have been packed.  Golf carts have been ordered. MUCC and MWUCC are going to help us with the derby with money and volunteers.  We went through our jobs and list of things to get accomplished for the derby.  Everything is coming together.    
Thank you to Sam Eastman for donating $50 for the gas card to go with the Grand Prize.  Rick Schiedler and PGE donated the grand prize (camping at Lake Simtustus and a Boat Rental).  
New Business:

John Quinlan is going to remain our president until we tell him that he can quit and Alan Mustain is going to remain our treasurer. (  

The new 2010 calendars are now available.  If you need some, please let John or Stephanie know and we will get them to you.   
Stephanie will look into having a bowling event at Walnut City Lanes for the contractors next Fall.  We talked about getting the new safety green shirts for the participants.

Projects:  

These will be updated at the next meeting

City of Amity

Storm / Sewer and Street Improvements

Fire Station
City of Carlton


Fire Station
City of Dayton

3rd Street Water Line


City of Dundee

Vinyards at Dundee Springs
City of Lafayette

5th Street intersection - State

Public Works is mid-project with a  water mainline replacement (4 services to be replaced)

Traffic Signal Warrant Analysis at Highway 99W and Bridge Street 

3rd and 4th Street improvements at Washington 
City of McMinnville and McMinnvillle Water and Light

Mill Park Subdivision Phase 1

Oak Ridge Meadows Subdivision

SW 2nd & Hill Aster complex

Howard Addition

Westvalley Subdivision Phase 1


Yamhill SWCD Annexation


VJ2 Annexation – 86 acres North of Baker Creek Rd.


Morrissey Annexation – Old Sheridan Rd. (4 – 6 lots)


Elm St. Sanitary Rebuild


Steel Mill Expansion


County Jail Remodel


Warehouse Wine Storage 906 NE 11th

Betty Lou’s – Booth Bend Rd.


MH Park Booth Bend


Water Park & Lodge

Chegwyn Village


West Hills Neighborhood Park

Medical offices – 2397 Cumulas

Jeff Whitely 3 plex @ 1104 Brockwood

Parking lot improvements at 925 7th Ave.

Install ladies shower at Fire Hall

Cozine Circle – Sani Rehab

Dustin Ct.

2009 Traffic Signal improvements Orchard Ave. & Lafayette Ave.

Jason Court – Water Main Replacement


City of Newberg

Harrison sanitary – plans 95% complete
2nd Street Reconstrution between 219 and Springbrook Rd.
Columbia LID – Design Phase

Dayton Ave Pump station – Diversion Pump Station – Delayed a year
Sawdust Dryer - Water Treatment Plant

Springs Improvement Project

Animal Shelter on Sandoz Rd.

Large Non-Residential Projects

George Fox Sports Complex


The Allison


Harris Thermal


Sherwin Williams


Memory Care Facility


9th Commercial Building


6th and River


Other Developments

Willamette Meadows


McKern’s Corner


Preliminary Review by Planning Department

Habitat for Humanity two lot partition – 614 N Main St

Design Review to change existing residential building to an office – Jay & Amy

Ouellette – 200 E 2nd St

New commercial building/office – 215 E. 1st St – Gregg Hottmann

Design Review / Historic Review for Chehalem Culteral Center Remodel – Dan D.

Final Plats – McKern’s Corner, Terrace Heights, Highlands at Hess Creek Phase 2

Austin Properties, Chehalem Valley Aviation Complex (one building with four hanger bays ) 2771 E. 9th St. – Willcuts
Hazelden Springbrook addition to several wings of the existing buildings

New deli – 122 Everest Rd

Addition to Rivermark Credit Union – 2502 Portland Rd.

Fred Meyer Gas Station

Downtown Revitalization Project (curb bulb out)

Newberg Welcome Sign

City of Sheridan


N/A

City of Willamina

N/A

City of Yamhill

N/A
NW Natural


N/A

Comcast

ODOT


N/A

PGE


N/A

Sprint


N/A

Verizon


N/A

Yamhill County

N/A


Meeting adjourned at 1:30pm.
